
                   Bear Creek Quilt Guild 
Board Zoom Meeting Minutes 

July 5, 2022 
  
President, Kathi Runyan opened the meeting at 6:30 pm on ZOOM with the following officers and 

members present: Kathi Runyan, Kay Thomas, Kyle Mills, Kathy Longo, JoAnne Sheppard, Aleta Mayrose, Mary 
Nalley, Pam Roark, Angela Hoss, Candy Frobish, and Betty Reisch.   Kathi welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
May Board minutes were reviewed and motion to accept was made by Aleta Mayrose with a second by Kay 
Thomas, and the motion passed.  There was no Board meeting in June. 

Treasurer’s Report: Kathi Runyan has the books currently; if there are any items pending payment, 
please  contact her with the information. 

Unfinished Business:   None noted. 
New Business:  
  Upcoming meeting ideas—Aleta Mayrose presented information on workshop ideas for next year.  

One member is offering to do a Barn Quilt painting workshop and wants to charge $40.00 per 
member to attend.  This requires some further discussion as the Guild policies state that when a 
member provides a workshop, there is a one-time stipend of $100.00 to be paid to said 
member/presenter.  Aleta is setting up for next May possibly and will have further discussion with 
this member.  She will reach out to this individual regarding supply fees, what costs there will be 
for materials, and if the stipend amount is acceptable.  Also, a location for the workshop has 
become more challenging.  Discussion by the board on this matter will be tabled until we get 
further information. 

Quilt Show Boutique Update—Boutique items can be brought up until and including at the quilt show.  
There have been many items donated already and are much appreciated.  The boutique needs 
more $5.00 items for more variety of items. 

Quilt Show Update — Kay Thomas reported T shirt orders are due by July 8, 2022, and T shirts will be 
available at the next general member meeting.  Sign-ups for Guild volunteering opportunities via 
Signup Genius should be available by the end of July at the next member meeting.   

Tablecloths -- Kathi Runyan asked for a volunteer to store the Guild tablecloths until needed for use.  
Angela Hoss volunteered to do so. 

Open discussion:  Aleta received a flyer about The Scissor Man offering scissor sharpening services.  He is 
located four hours away but would be willing to come to a meeting, or workshop.  It was discussed and 
suggested there might be someone closer.  The preference would be to get someone local. 
Committee Reports: 
Beekeeper—None 
Communications—Nothing to report. Community Service—Nothing to report. 
New Member Liaison—Nothing to report. Magazines— No report. 
Newsletter—No report. 
Membership—None 
Show and Tell: None 
Opportunity: None 



Quilts of Valor: None  
Quilt Show: See above 
Retreats: None 
Webmaster: None 
Next Guild Member meeting scheduled for July 19, 2022, at 7:00pm.  
Next Guild Board meeting:  August 2, 6:30 pm on ZOOM. 
  
Meeting was adjourned at 7:01 pm. 
Respectfully submitted by Kathy Longo BCQG Secretary 
  
  

  

 


